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The Heart Notes newsletter is published  

three times per year by Hannah’s House,  
PO Box 1413 Mishawaka, IN 46546 

www.MaternityHomeWithaHeart.org 

Fall 2013  Issue 3 — Volume 15 
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Congratulations to  
Julie Collier of Granger who was our  

“Chance to Win Notre Dame Season Football Tickets” winner! 
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Hannah’s House welcomes New Director 
Andrea Popielski joined the Hannah’s House family on June 3, 2013 as the new Executive Director. 

The South Bend native and married mother of two college-aged sons is enthusiastic about her new 

role, noting that she “jumped at the chance” to apply when she heard the position was available.  
“The more I learned about Hannah’s House, the more I felt called to be a part of its incredible 

mission,” she says.   

 

A proud Hoosier alumna, Andrea holds a master’s degree in Counseling 
and Human Services from IU South Bend. Her undergraduate work was 

also completed at IU South Bend, where she earned a Bachelor’s in 

General Studies, with a major in Social/Behavioral Sciences and a 

Women’s Studies minor.  She also holds an A.S. in Early Childhood 

Education.    
 

Andrea’s career has been dedicated to the human services and education 

fields. Following her early work at the Early Childhood Development 

Center and as founding director of East Bank Day Care, she spent the 

majority of her  professional life in the behavioral health field, as a senior administrator at Madison 
Center.  She has also worked  as a high-school guidance counselor, Early College Programs 

Coordinator for Ivy Tech Community College, and most recently, in vocational education at the 

former Apprentice Academy.    

 
Andrea’s community involvement has also been in the non-profit sector. She currently serves on the 

IU South Bend Counseling and Human Services Advisory Board and the SBCSC Community 

Control Panel.  She previously served as co-chair of the Family Justice Center of St. Joseph 

County’s board of directors, and was active for many years with the Kate’s Hope and Women 

Against MS luncheons. She also is involved in the Children’s Liturgy of the Word ministry at Holy 
Cross Parish. 

 

According to Andrea, the opportunity to support pregnant women to deliver healthy babies, 

discover their self-worth and realize their potential while residing in the safety of Hannah’s House 
and participating in its faith-based programming is a perfect fit for her skills and passions.  

Sister Agnes Marie Regan, OSF, threw out the first pitch on Saturday, July 27th as the South 
Bend Silver Hawks took on the West Michigan Whitecaps during Hannah’s House Night at the 

Cove.  We want to thank everyone for coming out to support Hannah’s House.  
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4th Annual Blessing Bloom Breakfast  
“Fathers Are A Blessing”  

Blessing Bloom Tributes: Dads Make a Difference 
In honor of Father’s Day, the following donations were made   

On June 13, 2013, Tricia Sloma, WNDU-TV Morning Show host, welcomed over 325 guests to the Gillespie Center located at 

the Hilton Garden Inn for the 4th Annual Blessing Bloom Breakfast. The purpose of  the Blessing Bloom Breakfast is to 

increase awareness of Hannah’s House in the community. Each year, table captains invite guests to a short one hour breakfast. 
During the breakfast, they learn about Hannah’s House, our mission and the difference we make in the lives of our moms, 

babies and now fathers. Former resident Jen and husband Adam Cappelen spoke about the importance of Hannah’s House and 

the difference we made in their lives. We were also blessed with the opportunity to hear Dr. Uthman Cavallo, a local 

obstetrician, speak about his Strong Fathers program which incorporates four pillars: Present, Powerful, Progressive and 
Provider. 

 

Through Dad’s 101, Hannah’s House encourages fathers to be a part of the Hannah’s House family and active in their 

children’s lives. This program provides the husbands/boyfriends from Hannah’s House moms with practical tools, as well as 

emotional and spiritual support, to continually become more positive influences in their children’s lives. They meet once each 
month with coordinator, Matt Garber, in conjunction with the monthly Family Support Group (formerly known as the Moms 

Support Group), the last Tuesday of each month. The men eat, meet and pray together and have a few group outings each year. 

Last year the men attended the Notre Dame vs. Pittsburgh football game and a wing cook-off is coming up.  This group is 

gaining members and getting great reviews.  

 
We are very thankful for the generous support we received from all the underwriters, donors and volunteers who raised over 

$61,000 to support Hannah’s House. We would like to give a special thank you to the Blessings Bloom Breakfast Committee 

consisting of chair, Beth Bubik, Mary Andrews, Linda Hammond, Lynn Hubert, Aura Deschamps-Hastings, Meg Loitz, Erin 

Price and Sister Agnes Marie Regan, OSF. 
 

Next spring, more table captains will be needed to invite guests to increase awareness of our mission. If you, your organization 

or church would be interested in learning more about becoming a table captain, please call Erin Price at 574-254-7271 or  

 e-mail her at erin@hannahshousemichiana.com 

Dan Brennan 

Bridge of Hope program 

Charles Carlin 
My Dad (Chris & Margie Collier)

George DuFour 

Charles G. Graham 

Andy Harlow 
Mom and Dad (Patrick Hastings)  

Paul Hrutkay 

Dan Hubert 

Derick Jones 

Dale Kubicki 
Chrissie Matthews 

Kenneth H. Miller 

Kevin Misiewicz 

Joe Myers 

Raymond and Mary Payne 
Joseph P. Rhea 

Charles Sorg 

Cliff Swauger 

Mark Vreeke 
Dr. James Wack 

Bryan Walker 

Donald Walker 

Thomas Wanecke 

Hillaire Wittenbrink 

Delbert Adams 

Antonio Barriga 

Joseph Barszewski 
Jim Bauer 

Martin Bergeson 

Ike Bogol 

Willard Brien 
Rich Bubik 

Donald Buckley 

John and Edna Bunch 

George S. Cressy 

Gene Edmonds 
Philip Edward Fisher, MD 

Dr. Bill Fitzpatrick 

John Fogerty 

Alfred Fuchs, Sr. 

Richard Gerstbauer 
Eugene Hazinski 

Robert Hazinski 

John A. Kuhn 

Robert LeeVan 
Harold Mabold, Sr. 

Pavel da Matta Machado Bersan 

Lloyd Miller 

Chester Misiewicz  

In Memory of: 

Our generous Blessing Bloom Sponsors 

�� The Shinnick Family 
�� The Fund to Protect Human Life 
�� Mr. and Mrs. Robert Hurst 
�� Saint Mary’s College 
�� Floyd and Partners 
�� Varner’s Greenhouse and Nursery 
�� Hilton Garden Inn - Gillespie Center 
�� ProShow Video 
�� Deethardt Litho Printing Company 
 

Pictured above is former resident Jen, daughter Addysen 

and husband Adam Cappelen with the Shinnick family.  

Blessing Bloom Breakfast was dedicated to the memory of  

Carolyn Shinnick 
~ loving mother ~ 
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In Honor of: � �

Larry Monroe 

Robert Moore 

Leon Nemeti 
Eugene Franklin Niswonger 

Vincent Nuttall, Sr. 

Stephen W. Ocskasy 

Stanley Opaczewski 
Marion W. Ray 

Mrs. Sally Richards 

Nathaniel Robinson 

Richard Seidl 

Vaughn Shew 
Victor Sitnick 

Archie Smith 

James Thomas 

Edwin Turner 

Joseph Vivolo 
Modest S. Wendowski 

Frank Whitacre 

Clem White 

John J. Witous 
Jack Wolf 

Paul Zerr 

My Child in heaven 
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Hannah’s House Success Story  �����������	
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In April, 2011, Kourtney was living at the Center for the Homeless. She was stressed about having a baby when a friend showed 

her an article about Hannah’s House in the Today’s Catholic publication, which included a picture of a new mom with twins. She 

knew she needed support so she called Hannah’s House. Kourtney moved into Hannah’s House on April 13, 2011.  
 

Liam was born on June 18, 2011. Due to minor complications, Liam stayed in NICU after he was born. Kourtney said Hannah’s 

House was flexible and supportive during this challenging time. “The house moms and director visited us in the hospital and 

offered support. At Hannah’s House, the baby comes first.”  During this time, Kenny was attending school at ITT Technical 
Institute earning his associate of applied science in Information Technology.  

 

Kenny proposed in September 2011 and he and Kourtney were married in August 2012. 

They now live together in a three bedroom townhouse. Kenny is still in school, working on 

his Bachelors Degree in Cybersecurity and Kourtney is working at Goodwill in the Second 
Chance program.  

 

When asked about Hannah’s House, Kenny said he felt that he could 

visit Hannah’s House whenever he wanted.  He felt good that  

Kourtney and his son were in a friendly, loving, caring home and he  
knew they were being well taken care and he was able to take Liam  

home for visits during their stay. Kourtney has happy memories of  

Hannah’s House giving people a chance, learning to make nutritious  

meals from scratch, developing friendships, learning parenting skills from speakers, baby showers, and good-byes parties. She  
also appreciated the in-house stores, where she was able to earn points to purchase necessities for Liam.   

Thanks to our INVEST program, four of Hannah’s House’s current residents are working. We 

desire that our women experience success in the workplace and believe that with training and 

hard work they can provide for their family.   
 

INVEST has two components. The first is to provide job readiness training, such as how to 

build a resume, how to prepare for an interview, and other essential skills to prepare women for 

entering the job market. Kathy Doyle, INVEST Coordinator, works closely with all the women 
in the house to provide the necessary tools, knowledge and resources they will need to be  

successful in their job search. 

 

The second component is partnering with businesses that are willing to interview and  potentially hire our women. This is an  

excellent way for businesses to invest in the community and in the lives of these women and to help break the cycle of poverty. 
Currently, we partner with two local businesses, Goodwill and Target, which have provided these four jobs for our residents.  

 

In the future, more business partners will be needed. If your business would be interested in learning more 

about investing in our community by partnering together with Hannah’s House, please call Kathy Doyle at 

574-254-5309 or contact her by e-mail at Kathy@hannahshousemichiana.com. 
 

INVEST Program Instrumental in Self-Sufficiency 
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Holiday Happenings - Please respond by Monday, November 25th  
_______  I/We will attend Holiday Happenings as a Patron. 

      A check in the amount of $________ ($125 per person) is enclosed. 
 

_______     I/We will attend Holiday Happenings. 
      A check in the amount of $_________ ($85 per person) is enclosed. 
 

_______     I/We will not be able to attend, but have enclosed a donation to benefit  
                   Hannah’s House. Please make checks payable to Hannah’s House or  

      Credit card         Master Card           Visa              Discover 
 
       ______________________________________      ________________ 
        Credit Card Number                                                                        Expiration Date  

                                        
����Name(s)___________________________________________________________________ 

 Address ___________________________________________________________________     

����City / State / Zip  ___________________________________________________________   ����

������������������������ Phone __________________________  Email ____________________________________________    
                                                                           (Please provide e-mail to preview oral auction items)����
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Honorary Chair, Reverend Paul Doyle, CSC, invites you to join him to celebrate the sanctity of life and give thanks to the spirit of 

giving. The entire proceeds from this festive event benefits Hannah’s House. Holiday Happenings provides nearly one-third of 
Hannah’s House annual operating expenses for the year.  

Tickets will go on sale mid-October and are $85 per person/$125 per patron. If you would like to attend Holiday Happenings, 
please fill out the form below and mail along with your check to Erin Price at Hannah’s House, PO Box 1413, Mishawaka, IN 

46546. If you have any questions, please contact Erin Price at 574-254-7271 or e-mail at erin@hannahshousemichiana.com.  

Are you looking for a 

way to help? We could 

use your help with 
�� Volunteering to solicit 

businesses for 

donations 

�� Hosting a gift 
gathering party 

�� Creating and filling 

themed gift baskets to 

auction the night of 

the event 
�� Donating auction 

items, gift certificates 

to restaurants, spas, 

golfing, bed and 

breakfasts and 
sporting events, etc.  �
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Hannah’s House would like to thank our unique donors and 
volunteers for their time, talent and treasures 

�� B&B Organic Express - We would like to thank B&B Organic Express for their continued support of Hannah’s House and 
healthy meals. B&B Organic buys fresh, organic fruits and vegetables and distributes them throughout Michiana to stores, 

buying clubs, daycare centers, corporations and individuals who all value healthy eating. B&B Organics donates high quality, 
organic fruits and vegetables to Hannah’s House weekly.   

�� Clay High School Dance - We would like to thank the Clay High School Dance group for selecting Hannah’s House as the 
recipient of the proceeds from their dance showcase.  

�� Chris Daniels - We would like to thank Chris Daniels for mowing the lawn every week! Thank you for your dedication to 
Hannah’s House.  

�� Daman Products - We would like to thank the employees at Daman Products for selecting Hannah’s House as the recipient 
of donated personal care items and paper goods as well as the proceeds from the dunk tank at the their company picnic.  

�� Sheila and Allan Holody - We would like to thank Sheila and Allan Holody for their generous support of Hannah’s House. 
They recently donated a much needed gas grill for The Leep Home. 

�� Knights of Columbus Council #1477 - We would like to thank the Knights of Columbus for raising funds for Hannah’s 
House through a steak sandwich concession stand on the campus of Our Lady’s University prior to each home football game.  

�� Mishawaka Business Association - We would like to thank the Mishawaka Business Association for gifting Hannah’s House 
the tips from this year’s KAMM ISLAND FEST! 

�� Sam’s Club - We would like to thank Sam’s Club for their weekly generous support. We recently received a much needed 
gas grill for our residence, The Killilea Home, as well as a picnic table and other needed items.   

�� Stamp Out Hunger -  We would like to thank donors, our volunteers, National Association of Letter Carriers and  the Food 
Bank of Northern Indiana for donating food to Hannah’s House as part of Stamp Out Hunger 2013.   

 

 Grants 
Hannah’s House would like to thank the following organizations who have provided us with recent grants: 

�� The Bowsher Booher Foundation 

�� Tom F. Bunge Charitable Trust 

�� Stanley A. and Flora P. Clark Memorial Foundation 
�� Mr. and Mrs. Douglas L. Elwell 

�� Community Foundation of St. Joseph County 

�� St. Mary’s Heritage Fund Committee  

 
 

 

 

 
 

LOOKING FOR AN OPPORTUNITY TO HELP? 
�� Baby Bottle Fundraiser - Your change, changes lives...Drop your spare change in the bottle and touch the lives of many… 

Please contact  Erin Price at 574-254-7271 to receive specially tagged baby bottles for you or your organization. 

�� Do you have a car you don’t need? Donate your car to Hannah’s House! We will sell it for you and provide you with a tax 
receipt for the value of the car. 

�� Does your school or company offer Dress Down Days/Casual Fridays? We would be honored to be considered as a 
recipient of this sponsored event.  �

In memory of: 
The Curran Family 

Carmen Dial 
Henry Gromski 

Justin Souza 
Lois Steinke 
Maura Toots 
Jim Trippel 

Bette Tychsen 
The Dande Voorde-Lansing Family 

In honor of: 
  

Gene and Chris Buczynski - 40th Wedding Anniversary 
 

Eva Horvath 
 

Elaine Keller - Mother’s Day 
 

Donna Witmer - 90th birthday 
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Family Support Group Meeting held at the Zoo 
A much anticipated Hannah’s House tradition is the July Family Support Group gathering at the zoo. Nearly 100 former and 

current residents, dads and children enjoyed Tuesday afternoon, July 30, 2013 at the Potawatomi Zoo followed by a cookout 

with games and crafts for the children at the park. We would like to thank the two dozen volunteers who helped  make this day 
 a success.  

 

The Family Support Group (formerly known as Mothers Support Group) is our way of staying 

connected to our moms as well as connecting the community to the mission of Hannah’s House.  
It is a monthly gathering of women who at one time lived at Hannah’s House as well as the 

women who are currently living at the house. The evening begins with a wonderful supper,  a 

complete meal, donated by a generous organization, church group, a bunch of friends or  

neighbors, or a women’s club, etc. This is a vital and successful program for so many due to 

the generosity of the groups and individuals that prepare the dinners and share their time and 
love with the women, dads and children from Hannah’s House.  In addition to a hearty supper, 

a special programming event is planned for the women. It could be a speaker, craft or maybe 

something just for her! There is also a special group for the fathers, who meet together - Dad’s 101. 

 

When we started our Moms Support Group years ago, we were small. As we continued to grow we 

needed a larger meeting space to fit everyone comfortably. We would like to thank First United  

Methodist Church in Mishawaka for allowing us the opportunity to use their banquet hall along 
with  classrooms for our Family Support Group. We truly could not do it without you. Thank you! 

 
We would  also like to thank the following organizations for providing the meals for our Family  

Support Group Meetings during the first half of this year: 

�� January: We would like to thank Bethel College Women’s Basketball team for preparing a    
homemade Italian dinner. 

�� February: We would like to thank Claire Fields and her friends for healthy side dishes and 
Allan Holody for cooking a turkey 

�� March: We would like to thank the Bethel College Women’s Basketball team for the     
scrumptious dinner 

�� April: We would like to thank St. Pius CCD for providing the delicious Tex-Mex Food.  
�� June: We would like to thank Whole Foods Mishawaka along with the Sunshine Rotary Group of 

Granger for providing and serving a wholesome dinner. 

�� July: We would like to thank the numerous donors/volunteers and local organizations who donated towards the meal 
and prizes for the games.  

If you or your organization is interested in preparing dinners for one of our Family Support Group Meeting, please contact Erin 
Price at 574-254-7271 or Sheila Holody at 574-254-5309 or by email at erin@hannahshousemichiana.com or  

Sheila@hannahshousemichiana.com. 


